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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

LABOR, OPERATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM: 8
DATE: September 26, 2006
PROPOSED NO: 2006-0389
PREPARED BY: Jennifer Giambattista
SUBJECT: AN ORDINANCE transferring duties and responsibilities for processing and investigating lobbyist disclosure complaints from the county auditor to the county ombudsman.
SUMMARY:
Proposed Ordinance 2006-0389 would transfer authority for the processing and investigation of lobbyist disclosure complaints from the Auditor to the Ombudsman. The proposed ordinance would also make changes to specify that in order for an individual representing a business to be exempt from the lobbyist disclosure requirements, that individual must not be registered with the Washington State Public Disclosure Commission as a lobbyist for the business it is representing in King County. The proposed ordinance would also make other, non-substantive technical changes to the law. 
BACKGROUND:
Chapter 1.07 of the King County Code (K.C.C.) specifies under what circumstances lobbyist disclosure must occur and directs the Department of Executive Services to process the registration, filing, and reporting of lobbyists. As specified in KCC 1.07.130, Ordinance 13320, Section 13, any complaints alleging a violation of lobbyist disclosure are investigated by the Auditor’s Office. The Auditor’s Office does not have staff specifically dedicated to lobbyist disclosure investigations. Since the enactment of Chapter 1.07 K.C.C. in 1998, three complaints have been filed. In each case, the auditor dismissed the complaint after an initial investigation. 
ANALYSIS:
Transferring Investigative Authority from Auditor to Ombudsperson

The Auditor’s Office has requested the authority to investigate complaints be transferred to the Ombudsman’s Office for two primary reasons. First, the Auditor’s functions set forth in K.C.C. 2.20.035 and K.C.C. 2.20.040 directs the Auditor toward conducting performance audits, financial audits, and special studies. Therefore, the Auditor finds that the investigative nature of addressing lobbyist disclosure complaints is more compatible with the type of work that is done by the Ombudsman.  Second, the Auditor’s workload is set annually by Council so it is difficult to accommodate unanticipated complaint investigations. 
Clarifying Lobbyist Definitions. The proposed ordinance also make changes to specify that in order for an individual representing a business to be exempt from the lobbyist disclosure requirements, that individual must not be registered with the Washington State Public Disclosure Commission as a lobbyist for the same business it is representing in King County. The purpose of the amendment is to eliminate situations where an individual is registered as a lobbyist for a client at the state level but claims to have a different relationship or role with the same client in King County. 

ATTENDING:
1. Cheryle Broom, County Auditor, Auditor’s Office

2. Ron Perry, Deputy County Auditor, Auditor’s Office
3. Amy Calderwood, Ombudsman, The Office of Citizen Complaints — Ombudsman

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Motion 2006-0389
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